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PTO Meeting Notes
Wednesday October 3rd, 2018


All School Updates– Alyssa Bernstein, PTO President
· Picture Day
· Tuesday 10/16 
· Need volunteers!  

· Apex Remix (largest Fall Fundraiser)
· Apex is retuning but instead of a fun run they will be leading a glow party consisting of 36 fit moves
· Link to Remix video has been sent out

· Will need lots of volunteers on Fit Move day

· This event nets on average of 22K for the school

· Restaurant Take Over
· First one of this school year is October 24th
· Event details to come
· Portion of earnings from Northeast diners goes back to PTO
· Bingo Night
· Friday 11/2
· Fun night that supports 5th grade musical performance

· Talent Show
· Friday 11/16
· Students in grades 3-5 will perform

· L&T Charity Days
· Lord & Taylor hosts a charity shopping day were ticket proceeds can benefit nonprofits such as Northeast School’s PTO
· Christine Meek will be selling tickets

· Northeast PTO earns on average about $350 from the event

· Shopping event will be planned in conjunction with a Moms Night Out

· Community Service
· Costume Drive

· Please donate any gently used costumes that will be delivered to Northeast Students in need.  Bins will be set up in front of school during October
· Clothing Closet
· Always open all year long for students in need of clothing
· Please contact Amy Nanos (Community Service Coordinator) for any donations
· Flex Academies

· Has approximately 75 students enrolled
· Flex will also run a winter and spring sessions
· Northeast Hockey Night

· January 20th 
· Fun night for Northeast families to see the Sound Tigers
· Information on purchasing tickets to come
· Auction Year
· Every other year an auction fundraiser is held.  2019 is an auction year
· Event will be held Friday March 15th at Italian Center
· Committee will be put together to help with gathering donations and planning 
· If anyone works for a company or knows someone who can donate an item please reach out to Alyssa Bernstein
· Box Tops
· Great way to raise money for the school!  Please save your box tops and deliver to front office
· Amazon Smile
· If order through Amazon Smile Northeast gets a portion of your sale
· Link your account online to Amazon Smile
· Textile Bin

· Located at back of school
· Please donate any clothing, shoes, stuffed animals, sheets, towels, stained clothing is OK
· Northeast gets a donation per pound of textiles donated
· Fall Festival
· Not doing the festival this year due to lack of volunteers
· This event requires a lot of work and volunteers to pull off
· PTO will try and bring back when it is not an auction year
** All of these wonderful school events happen because of volunteers!  We are always in need of volunteers so please reach out to Alyssa Bernstein if you would like to find ways to get involved.

*** Many of Northeast programs, field trips, educational programs and events happen as a result of the PTO and fundraising.  Fundraising is an integral part of the PTO so we can ensure all the important school programs happen year after year.   For example field trip buses are costly and field trips are Free due to PTO fundraising.  

**** Families can also give a Flat donation to the PTO were 100% of profits go directly to the PTO.  Information on Flat Donations to come


Presentation by Dr. Marinello, Principal

· School Survey
· Sent out over the summer- received a good amount of responses.  Separate survey sent out to staff/teachers
· Read ALL comments and found similarities between parents and teachers:

1. Communication – Better communication is needed from teachers and the school and more often

· Dr. Marinello is starting with the Principal videos to help keep community informed of school news

2. Safety – Dr. Marinello’s primary concern is wanting parents to feel safe dropping their kids off at Northeast

· Want to balance the feel of a school community but at the same time keeping the building safe.  Fine line with walking children to their classroom every day.  On one hand we want children to be more independent with this task by 4th or 5th grade.  Administration also needs to balance the safety aspect with having individuals roaming school halls in the morning and potentially taking away from class time. 
· Safety starts at the main office by enforcing that all visitors must sign in and wear visitors badges

· Instruction
· Dr. Marinello’s goal is that our students will leave Northeast ready for Middle School, High School and for life
· And our students will be happy, educated and good people

· Want to keep instruction strong in the classroom and don’t want to take away from essential class time

· Concerns
· Dr. Marinello wants to hear your comments and concerns
· If there is a concern with a teacher – first step is to address the issue with the teacher.  If issue is not resolved then reach out to administration
· Buses
· Dr. Marinello is part of a district wide committee to help improve bus transportation/technology etc. for the city
· If the bus does not show up in the morning at the bus stop – best first step is to call the bus company
· If there is a fight on the bus – reach out to Administration as they can best help resolve these types of issues
· Morning Drop Off Line 
· If your child is having a hard time on a particular morning getting out of the car, best to park and walk your child in or pull to front of the line so administration can help.  This helps to avoid hold ups in line and traffic back up


Questions and Answers
Q: Will there be a paper school directly as we have had in the past?
A: The problem with the paper school directly is it takes a lot of work to compile and it can be costly to produce.  PTO tried to create one digitally and we may look at this option again in the near future

Q: How can communication be streamlined from the school and teachers using technology such as Apps like Remind or Class Dojo?

A: Administration is working on a communication plan per grade level.  At present the best way is to have your specific teacher inform you on how best to communicate with them.  Many teachers use teacher websites – which is a great resource.  Northeast PTO is also looking at launching a Remind app. 
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